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MICRO BEACH 
MEMORIAL PARK 
Saipan - A 100 acre U.S. 

Memorial recreational park 
including family picnic 
sites, wooded trails, a 
small boat marina, an 
arboretium and a botanical 
garden could become a re
ality for the micro beach 
are a, according to pre
liminary plans for the me
morial park announced at a 
Memo r i a 1 day press 
conference at Micro beach 
by Ambassador F. Haydn 

Williams and Marianas 
Status Commission Chairman 
Edward DLG Pangelinan. 

The proposed park would 
a 1 so provide sports and 
recreational facilities 
including a swimming pool, 
tennis and basketball 
courts and field games. 
Additionally, Marianas 
leaders have suggested a 
public '-1mphitheatre f o r 
the area as a memorial to 

Con't on page 9 

MICRO BEACH MEMORIAL PARK PLANS explained by Ambass
ador Williams at Memorial Day Press Conference. 

• ..-:1 ~PAPE.·t 
· fACK c: 

. iCbm MUST DEFEND 
t PIERRE ACTION 

Saipan - Chief Justice 
Harold W. Burnett has is
sued a Temporary Restrain
ing Order allowing St. 
Pierre to retain his po
sition, government housing 
and pay status pending 
further order oft he 
court. 

The May 30 decision was 
in response to a c iv i 1 
actign for a temporary 
restraining order filed in 
St. Pierre's behalf by 
Benjami~ M. Abrams. 

The defendants, Edward 

E. Johnston, TT High Com
missioner and Peter T. 
Coleman, TT Deputy High 
Commissioner, were further 
notified to appear before 
Chief Justice Burnett on 
Tuesday, June 4, 1974, at 
10 a.m. "to show cause, if 
any you have, why t h i s 
temporary restraining 
order should not continue 
as a preliminary injunct
ion pending fin a 1 de
termination of the merits 
of this cause." 

Con't on page 12 

WASHINGTON 
REMOVES GREER 

SAIPAN - (MN S)---T he 
Chairman of the Micro
nesian Claims Commission, 
Ben. M. Greer, has been 
notified that his services 
w i 11 be terminated ef
fective July 6. The act
ion was taken about two 
weeks ago by the newly-

College 
Courses 
ForSaipan 

Saipan - Seven fully 
accredited college courses 
will be conducted by vi
siting professors at the 
Marianas High School on 
Saipan beginning July 29 
and finishing on A~gust 
23. The courses include: 
General Psychology, Intro
duction to 'eaching, Ele
mentary Mathematics, Fun-
damentals of English, 
Educational Psychology, 
Language Arts and Reading 
in the Elementary. The 
courses are offered by 
District Education and are 

Con't on page 8 

named Chairman of the 
Foreign Claims Settlement 
Commission of the U.S., J. 
Raymond Bell. 

In a letter to Secretary 
of the Interior Rogers C. 
B. Morton, the leadership 
of the Congress of Micro
nesia has criticized the 
action and urged that 
Greer be retained in his 
position until the sta
tutory end of the Micro
nesian claims program on 
October 15, 1976. 

Micronesian News Service 
has learned that Greer was 
given a telegram from -Bell 
earlier this month by F.T. 
Masterson, Executive Di
rector of the Foreign 
Claims Settlement Commis
sion, in which Be 1 1 in
formed Greer that his cur
rent employment agreement 
will not be renewed. 

"I do not know the rea
sons," Greer said Wednes
day (May 29). "I have not 
been given any, except 
that it was indicated to. 
met hat the chairman 
(Be 1- 1) wanted somebody 
e 1 s e to finish the pro
gram." 

Greers aid it was his 
understanding when he came 
to Micronesia two years 

Con't on page 10 
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RELUCTANT SEYCHELLES 
TO TRY INDEPENDENCE 

By a staff correspondent 
of the Christian Science 
Monitor 
UNITED NATIONS, N.Y. 

The Seychelles, a group 
of 92 tropical islands 
isolated in the Indian 
Ocean, are soon to begin 
talks with Britain on in
dependence - but reluct
antly. 

Unlike their neighbors 
on the African mainland to 
the west, the Seychelles 
would prefer to stay under 
the wing of their British 
patrons, who have adminis
tered the islands inc e 
1810. But recent events 
have "trapped" them into 
independence. 

According to Chief 
Minister James Mancham, 
who recently explained his 
country's dilennna tot n e 
United Nations Connnittee 
on Decolonialism, two 
factors have torced his 
government to reverse its 
opposition to independence 
·and agree to self-govern
ment as a sovereign state 
in 1975. Formal talks on 
the move begin in London 
th.is fall. 
LACK OF BACKING 

The most 
factor is the 

significant 
absence of 

backing - bot n economic 
and political - from Lon
don. In its recent strug
gle with supporters of in
dependence, the current 
Seychelles government re
ceived no aid from Great 
Britain. The isLands also 
nave not received the fi
nancial aid they say they 
need. 

The secono factor is in
creaseo pressure trom the 
Organization of African 
Unity (OAU), which has 
lobbied for and subsidized 
the Seychelles ind e
pendence movement. The 
OAU actively opposes all 
forms of colonialism in 
Atrica. 

WorKing through the op
position party, the Sey
chelles Peoples' United 
t'arty (SPUP), the influ
ential OAU has helped to 
build a significant liber
ation movement on the is
lands. Backing by the OAU 

Reprinted from: 
The Christian Sa~enae 
Monitor 

but to accep t the chal
lenge of independence with 
honor and dignity. 

"We cannot 1. i v e in a 
world of dreams. We must 
1. iv e in the world as it 
is, Independence is in
evitabJ.e and the sooner we 
get it the better." 

This mini-s tate intends 
after its 19/5 inde
pendence to seek member
ship in the United Nations 
has also bro ugh t·re
cognition to the SPUP as 
the island's only legiti
mate representative in 
numerous international 
conferences. 
SCATTERED POPULACE 

The current government,. 
according to Mr. Mancham, 
had long fought inde
pendence because of the 
formidable economic and 
political problems it 
would raise for the is
lands' 50,000 population, 
which is scattered over 85 
inhabitable islands 

The Chief Minister, who 
at 35 will become one of 
the world's youngest prime 
ministers when the Sey
chelles become independent 
next year, says he would 
have preferred an inde
pendence arrangement with 
Britain similar to the one 
between the United States 
and Puerto Rico. 

But with increasing 
pressure from the OAU
bac~ed liberation party 
and no support from Lor · 
don, Mr. Mancham said "we 
felt trapped." Before the 
March elections he re
versed his position and 
came out in favor of inde
pendence. 
NO OPTION BUT ACCEPTANCE 

Now he says the Sey
chelles have "no option 
-it would have the smal
lest population of any 
member - in the tlritish 
Connnonwealth, But perhaps 
mindful. of its strategic 
importance in the Indian 
Ocean, the Chief Minister 
says the Islands will hold 
to a nonaligned course in 
international politics. 

KABUA ELECTED STATUS 
COMMISSION CHAIRMA · 

SAIPAi.~ - (MNS) --- Mars-
all's Congress of Micro

nesia Senator Amata Kabua 
has been elected Chairman 
oft he Marshall Islands 
Political Status Commis
sion, according to a re
port from Majur o this 
week. Tony DeBrum, Dis
trict Director of Public 
Affairs has been elected 
Vice-Chairman of the eight 
member Connnission. 

The election of officers 
was held last week in an 
organizational meeting. 
The Connnission w i 1 1 be 
making visits to the outer 
islands in the Marshalls 
as well as meeting in the 
District center and Ebeye 
to ascertain the views and 
aspirations of the people 
of the Marshalls with re
gard to political status, 
according to a message 
from Chairman Ka bu a to 
High Connnissioner Edward 
E. Johnston. 

The Marshalls status 
Connnission was formed last 
year with the signing of 
District Law 20-34. The 
original membership in the 
commission was 18, but in 
its last session, the Ni
tijela amended the ntnnber 
to eight, four named by 
the Speaker of the Niti
jela, two by the DistAd , 
and two selected from the 
Congress of Micronesia de
legation. 

Members of the Commis
sion are: Iroij Kabua Ka
bua, Iroij Namo Hermios, 
Iroij Albert Loeak and Ni
tijela Representative Jina 
Lavin, a 1 1 appointed by 
the Speaker; Chairman Ka
bua and Representative Ba
las from the congressional 
delegation; and Kinja An
drike, Marshalls District 
Director of Education and 
Vice-Chairman Tony DeBrum, 
appointed by DistAd Oscar 
DeBrum. 

• 
CITICORP CREDIT SAIP AN, INC. 

CITICORP 
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Navy Shelling turtles: 

Culebra Talks Halted by U.S. 
The tortuou~ negotiations 

between the Navy and Paer
to Rico over the American 
shelling of the island of 
Culebra have broken down 
again-this time by order 
of the Pentagon. 

Following this latest 
setback, the lawyer for 
the Puerto Rican govern
ment here said he may file 
suit under the Endangered 
Species Act of 1973 to 
force the Navy to stop 
using Culebra for target 
practice. 

"Unfortunately," said 
Richard D. Cop a ken, 
counsel to the munici
p a 1 it y of Culebra and 
special counsel tot he 
Commonwealth of Puerto 
Rico, "there is no federal 
law to protect the people 
of Puerto Rico from the 
Navy shelling of the is
lana-but there is a law to 
protect the endangered 
species there, 1 i k e the 
hawksbill turtle which 

nests on the beaches of 
Culebra." 

Copaken said his Puerto 
Rican clients are consi
dering trying to stop 
the Navy under that act if 
the Navy does not carry 
out plans to transfer its 
shelling to two other un
inhabited islands. 

"We're serious," he 
said. "No one appreciates 
how strong that law is. 
And the Navy shelling cer
tain 1 y endangers the 
turtles that come under 
the Endangered Species 
Act." 

Chairman Henry M. Jack
son (D-Wash.) of the Sen
a t e Interior Committee 
a 1 so is upset about the 
breakdown in Navy negoti
ations with Culebra. He 
has protested the Penta
go n's suspension of 
negotiations in letters to 
William P. Clements Jr., 
deputy_ secretary of de
fense, and Kenneth Rush, 

FREE. SPAGHETTI 
with 

SABANAS 
on 

SUNDAY 

FROM 12 NOON - 4:00 P. M. 

Bring your Instruments and 
Come on down to join the fun! 

SAIPAN 
CONTINENTAL HOTEL 

deputy secretary of state. 
Jackson wrote them that 

former Secretary of De
fense Elliot L. Richardson 
on May 24, 1973, had or
dered the Navy to map 
plans to move its gunnery 
range from Culebra to the 
islands of Desecho and 
Manito off the west coast 
of Puerto Rico by July 1, 
1975. Congress put $12 
million for them o vein 
the Pentagon's fiscal 1974 
budget. 

"Given the strong desires 
of the people of Puerto 
Rico, the clearly ex
pressed will of the Con
gress and the repeated 
commitments of the govern
ment of the United States 
to cease operations on Cu
lebra, any impediment to 
the transfer must be 
viewed as am at t er of 
grave concern," Jackson 
wrote Clements in asking 
why negotiations have been 
broken off by the Navy. 

Clements ordered the 
Culebra negotiations sus
p,.;~e n d e d on May 8. The 
reason, a Pentagon Of
ficial said last night, is 
to examine what impact the 
planned move would have on 
the American negotiating 
position at the Law of the 
Sea conference opening in 
Caracas next month. 

At that conference, 
called by the United 
Nations, participants will 
discuss the advisability 
of m o·v in g territorial 
waters out to 12 miles in
stead of the three miles 
the United St ates re
cognizes for itself and 
other coastal countries. 

But, if ll miles does 
become the standard di s 
tance, the United States 
wants the right-of "Tran
sit" throu,:,-h that widened 
belt. Tht Pentagon offi
cial said putting a firing 
range in the straits off 
Puerto Rico might look 
provocative tot he de
veloping countries of the 
world as they weigh the 
American plea for right of 
transit. 

The impact of am o v e 
from Culebra to the un-
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Reprinted from: 
The WC1,Shington Post 
By: George C. Wilson 

inhabited falands on t h e 
Law of the Sea conference 
will be evaluated by under 
secretaries of the various 
government departments be
tween now and May 31 when 
a report on the question 
is due, according to the 
Pentagon. 

Copaken rejected the 
argument that the Navy's 
moving from Culebra to 
Desecho and Monito would 
have any impact on the 
U.S. position regarding a 
12-mile limit. 

Former Defense secre
tary Richardson, Copaken 
said, f u 11 y considered 
that question before di
recting the Navy to pre
pare to move off Culebra. 

Besides that, the lawyer 
asserted, the straits be
tween the islands are so 
wide that an international 
corridor would remain even 
if 12-m i 1 e territorial 
limits are agreed upon. 

Negotiations between the 
Navy and Gov. Rafael Her-
nandez-C o 1 on of Puerto 
Rico over Culebra appeared 
to be going well u n ti 1 
now. 

In March the governor 
wrote then-Navy Secretary 
John·-w. Warner that it was 
his "firm decision" tha t 
"the best alternative i s 
that all n av a 1 gunfire 
support training and air
to-ground weapons train
i~g be transferred" from 
Culebra to the uninhabited 
islands. 

Copaken claimed tha t 
even though the Navy is 
firing so called w

11pufj · 
rounds" rather than live 
amnrunition in its gunnery 
practice, the shells fired 
off Culebra endanger peo
ple and wildlife-including 
the hawksbill turtle. 

H6T/;Z 
RENT A CAR 

· T. T. EWLOYEES $10 
NO MILEAGE 

GU.AM INTERNATIONAL 
P,O, BOX 7855 
TAMUNING GU.AM 
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MORTON APPROVES 
KUSAIE DISTRICT 

SAIPAN - (CONGRESS RE
LEASE)---The Secretary of 
the Department of the In
terior, Rogers C.B. Mor
ton, has responded favor
ably to a Congress of Mi
cronesia resolution which 
requests that the island 
of Kusaie be established 
as a separate adminis
trative district withi~ 
the Trust Te~ritory. 

In a letter received 
Wednesday (May 29) by Con
gress of Micronesia Chief 
House Clerk Asterio Take
sy, Morton said: "It gives 
me pleasure to inform you 
that I plan to honor that 
request;" COM, House Joint 
Resolution 39 which was 
adopted during the pre
vious regular session of 
the Congress. .. 

He .continued: "We are 
all aware that Kusaie has 
unique problems which stem 
f r o m i t s individual' 
language, customs, culture 
and traditions. These 
problems are accentuated 
due to difficulties in 
transportation and com
munication between Kusaie 
and the district govern
ment in Ponape. Thus, I 
will establish Kusaie as a 
separate district -- a 
unique solution for unique 
nroblems." 

NOW 

1974 JOHNSON 
·OUTBOARDS 

IN 
STOCK 
20 H.P. 
Tv 
135 H.P. 

Factory' Li st Prl ce 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory 
Dis. One Year Warranty 
Free Break In Inspection 
Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

SEE YOOR DE.ALER: 

JOETEN MaroR, CO. 
JOETEN CEm'ER 

Secretary Morto noted 
that the resolution trans
mitted to him "specific
ally requests that ·secre
tarial Order No. 2918 be 
amended toe ff e ct the 
change." He pointed out 
that the Secretarial Order 
has been made a part of 
the Departmental Manual, 
"thus changes made will be 
made in the form of an 
amendment to the Manual. 

Morton indicated: 'The 
official text oft he 
amendment has not yet been 
drafted ." He assured the 
Congress that the "neces
sary language will become 
effective with sufficient 
lead time to insure a 
smooth transition to sepa
rate district status by 
January 1, 1977." :Ii s 
letter concluded: "The 
Department of the Interior 
is pleased to be able to 
accomodate the wishes of 
the people of Kusaie." 

Kusaie Island has a po
pulation of about 3,989 
people. It is the fourth 
largest island in Micro
nesia and is located ap
proximately 305 miles from 
the district center in 
Ponape and 400 miles from 
Majuro, the district 
center of the Marshall Is
lands. 

BANK 
OFAMERICA 

Serving 
Salpan 
Over 
25 Years 

ELL! WHAT 
BIB LE 

THE 
SAYS 

Ther.:! was a certain rich man, which was clothed in purple and fine linen, and fared. 
s,m,uhm Jy every day: 

I 
'i.i d there was a certain beggar named Lazarus, which was laid at his gate, full_ of 

sores, 
. And desiring to be fed with the crumbs which fell from the rich man's table: more-
lover the dogs came and licked his sores. 

And it came to pass, that the beggar died, and was carried by the angels into· 
Abraham's bosom: L .e rich man also died, and was buried; 

And in hell he lifted up his eyes, being in torments, and seeth Abraham afar off, 
and Lazarus in his bosom. 

And he cried and said, Father Abraham have mercy on me, and send Lazarus, that 
he may dip the tip of his finger in water, and cool my tongue; for I am tormented in this 
flame. 

But Abraham said, Son, remember that thou in thy lifetime receivedst thy good 
things, and likewise Lazarus evil things: but now he is comforted, and thou are tormented. 

And beside all this, between us and you there is a great gulf fixed: so that they which 
would pas, from hence to you cannot; neither can they pass to us, that would come from 
thence. Luke 16:19-26 

"': ·y "'M. ;:• '~ 11·,Ar--:.: 
Hell was ''prepared for the devil and 

his angels." Matt. 25:41. In II Peter 2:4, 
we read, "God spared not the angels that 
sinned, but cast them down to hell , • • 
to he reserved unto judgment." 
'.•I.I"' \' J, ~~= t:.J :,...~] J.? 

"Then shall he say also unto them on the 
left hand, Depart from me, ye cursed, into 
everlasting fire, prepared for the devil and 
his angels." Matt. 25:41. Also in Psalm 9:17, 
"The wicked shall be turned into hell, 
and all the nations that forget God." 

! ,I ·;it.L ,, ... ,_ c: d .. :J:? 
The rich man "cried and said, Father 

Abraham, have mercy on me, and send 
Lazarus, that he may dip the tip of his 
finger in water and cool my tongue; for I 
am tormented in this flame." Luke 16:24. 
Jesus said: "So shall it be, at the end of 
the world: the angels shall come forth and 
sever the wicked from among the just, and 
shall cast them into the furnace of fire." 
Matt. 13:49-50. And the Apostle John, in re
lating his vision of the fate of the beast 
and the false prophet said, "These both 
were cast alive into a lake of fire burning 

But Abraham said, Son, remember that 
thou in thy lifetime receivedst thy good 
things, and likewise Lazarus evil things; 
but now he is comforted, and thou are 
tormented." Luke 16:25. 

Jesus said, "Enter ye in at the strait 
gate: for wide is the gate, and broad is the 
way, that leadeth to destruction, and 
many there be which go in thereat: Be
cause strait is the gate, and narrow is the 
way, which leadeth unto life, and few 
there be that find it." Matt. 7:13-14. 

All sinhers, liars unbelievers, and all 
who fail to repent ol their sins and believe 
on the Lord Jesus Christ, are going to be 
cast into the lake of fire and brimstone, 
which is the second death. (John 3:36) 
(Mark 16:16) (John 3:3) (Luke 13:3) (Rev. 20: 
11-15) (Rev. 21:8) (Rev. 21:27) (Rev. 22:15). 

". 1 ·. , "". . I~\::, ~h ... t :\~\ ... 

in 1.:. it , ;n,j , !,:, , . : ,i 11• , ~1pz~ 

Yd(1l ,. t' d \, ~ "1\I ~ , •• , t1,, 1 ~ '. " 
1 

•• ' 

tll·.· i U!· ,,, •I . •.· " ,, 

n · · ... ;!\ \ , 

i tc ,o·~ ; 

.. \. .. . 

i • 

,, \ \,1 

with brimstone." Rev. 19:20. 

"And the smoke of their torment as
cendeth up forever and ever; and they 
have no rest, day or night." Rev. 14:11 . 
"Where their worm dieth not, and the fire 
is not quenched." Mark 9:48. 
u. , i ;-. {{ ," i. r,.~·:- tr .. · '.· l.' ,: ·; .. ,_. i.,.". 

Jesus said, "Fear not them which kill the 
body but are not able to kill the soul; but 
rather fear him1 which is able to destroy 
both soul and body in hell.'' Matt. 10:28. 
"If thine eye offend thee, pluck it out: it 
is better for thee to enter into the king
dom of God with one eye, than having 
two eyes to be cast into hell fire." 
Mark 9:47. 

D:'.:• TH:.': VJl-:;i,!:l) £!.!, ::.._~ f f.,H' :-. 
"The rich man also died, and was 

buried. And in HELL he lift up his eyes, 
being in tormentst and he cried and saidl 
Father Abraham, nave mercy on me, ana 
send Lazarus that he may dip the tip of 
his finger in water, and cool my tongue; 
for I am tormented in this flame." 
Luke 16:23-24. "There shall be weeping 
and gnashing of teeth." Matt. 22:13. 

He'\ t ~, ~ ~C ~;: : ''( , .l .. ~ ','"! 
Our little finite minds cannot fathom 

the length of Eternity; ages upon ages, 
upon ages. Let us take an example to set 
before us; - if it was possible for a bird 
to fly to one of the far away planets and 
back again, and it took one billion years 
to make the round trip, how long would it 
take the bird, carrying one grain of sand 
on each trip, to transport all the grains of 
sand on the earth to the other planet -
how many billions and billions and billions 
of years? Yet when it would get finished -
ETERNITY would just have begun-there 
is no ertdl!! Sinner friend, WHERE WILL 
YOU SPEND ETERNITY? In one of two 
placest. HEAVEN, or the LAKE OF FIRE 
AND HRIMSTONE. WHICH WILL IT 
BE? It will be in the Lake of Fire and 
Brimstone unless you repent of your sins, 
and believe on the Lord Jesus Christ as 
your Saviour. 

' .~ 1~-~, L ;. : 1 J, t, , 1 ,i • .-.,~ ·. 
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It is ironic that the news of an attempt by Higher 
officials in Washington to remove claims commission 
chairman Ben Greer comes just a week after news that 
Roger St. Pierre had been removed by the High' Com
missioner. Greer is said to be looking into his Civil 
Servicer i g ht s, even as new appeal moves are being 
contemplated by St. Pierre, and the Congress of Micro
nesia leadership has come to the defense of Greer just 
as it did for St. Pierre. 

Yet the two situations are different in some funda
mental ways. St. Pierre is charged with wrongdoing; 
Greer, to my knowledge, is not charged with anything. 
St. Pierre is a Trust Territory employee; Greer is not. 
St. Pierre's removal seems, at least on the surface, to 
have been carried out by officials at the territorial 
level, while Greer is being removed by an official act
ion taken in far-off Washington. 

Ben Greer has done, by all accounts, a commendable 
job in his two ye a rs as Chairman of the Micronesian 
Claims Commission. He has kept the program running 
smoothly, with a minimum of controversy--no small ac
complishment for a program fraught with as many po
tential problems as the claims program has. He is a 
generally soft-spoken man who seems just a bit be
wildered at the action to remove him. He would like to 
remain to see the program through to its conclusion. 

The unfortunate thing about it is that Greer's re
moval--technically a failure to renew his employment 
agreement--smacks of a rather obvious patronage attempt 
by the new chairman of the U.S. Foreign Claims Settle
ment Commission, J. Raymond Bell. He apparently wants 
to put his own man in the job of heading the only 
really significant program which the claims settlement 
commission has going, and inorder to do so he must move 
Greer out of the way. 

Micronesians have had to live for too long with de
cisions made by officials in Washington who have only a 
passing familiarity with the Micronesian scene, men who 
base their decisions on factors other than what is best 
for Micronesia. The Congress leadership feels that to 
replace Greer at this point would be unnecessarily dis
ruptive to the claims progra~, and I agree. Chairman 
Bell should admit his mistake·, and reverse his de
cision. 

NEW SHIPMENT 
OF BOOKS 

COMMUNITY BOOK STORE 
HARDBACKS, PAPERBACKS 
CHIIDREN, TEEN, AilJ.LT 
B:X)KS, SESAME STREET, 
DR. SEUS, NAOCY DREW, 
MYSTERIES, CIASSICS. 

OPEN THURS, FRI, SAT, 
9 AM. 'IO 5 PM. 

SUSUPE, BEACH RD. 

DIVING AND ft1ARINE 
EQUIPMENT ·, 

Ii 

PCl6IER AND SAIL BOA TS a.~ 

P,O, BOX 2792,. 
AG/>M., ~.!JAM 96910 ! 

TEL, 777-6335 i,f 
~ARINE !JUVE., ~ I 

I ~The HAPPENINGS I 
WEEK ••• 

Graduation ceremonies will take place for Marianas 
High School graduating seniors at 7 p.m., Friday, May 
31. Hopwood ninth graders will graduate at 7 p.m., 
Saturday, June 1. Both graduations will take place at 
the Chalan Kanoa Elementary school auditorium and the 
public is invited to attend. 

**************** 
June is election month. The primary election for 

Municipal Council members and District Commissioners 
will be held June 2 on Tinian and June 9 on Saipan. Be 
sure to vote! Also don't forget the June 4 election 
for the Con Con delegates. It's important! 

**************** 
125 Chalan Kanoa first grade students in conjunction 

with the agriculture students at Marianas High School 
took part in a symbolic tree planting ceremony at the 
high school in honor of Arbor Day, May 30. The Agri
culture students under the direction of Mr. Frank 
Lizama prepared five trees and the planting site for 
the event. 

**************** 
May 30 is the last day for the current Marianas Sta

tus negotiations with the U.S. Some observers have 
described the talks as smooth and progressive. A final 
agreement is expected to be reached in the session to 
be held before the end of this year. 

**************** 
Mr. James H. Webb will speak on "the U.S. Strategy in 

the Pacific" at the Saipan Chamber of Counnerce meeting 
Monday, June 3rd at 11:30 A.M. at the Saipan Continen
tal Hotel. Mr. Webb is the author of the book, "Paci
fic Strategy and U.S. Policy in Micronesia." Members 
of the Chamber of Conunerce and all interested persons 
are welcome to attend . A luncheon will be included. 

**************** 
The continuing rise in the power demand is not only a 

threat to the power plant, but also to the power dis
tribution system. Transformers are failing due to 
overloads and cannot be replaced with units of larger 
capacity. Therefore , the Saipan Utility Agency is 
appealing to all customers to make an effort to save 
power by cutting down on electrical consumption when
ever possible. The cooperation of every electrical 
energy user is earnestly solicited. 

= CONTINENTAL AIRLINE~ 
AIR MIC.RONESIA BB: 

ANNOUNCES 

THE NEW TICKET OFFICE HOURS 

OPEN 7 DAYS. A WEEK 

DAILY FROM 8:00 am - 5:00 pm 
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T.T. READY FOR LAW 0 
THE SEA CONFERENCE 

visor; Morris Busby and 
Robert Iverson, Fisheries 
consultants; Paul Ake of 
the Department of Defence; 

1d Myron Nordquis t of the 
State Department. 

SECRETARY 
AVAILABLE 

SAIPAN - (CONGRESS RE
LEASE)---A six-member U.S. 
Task Force completed a 
two-day meeting on Saipan, 
last week with the Con
gress of Micronesia's 
Joint Committee on Law of 
the Sea (LOS). According 
to Congress Staff Attorney 
Frederick Ramp, the pur
pose of the meeting, which 
finally ended ~t 1 a.m.; 
Thursday morning, was to 
exchange views on compli
cated legal questions in
cluding economic zones, 
transit · issues, fishing 
rights, procedural quest
ions, and the "archipelago 
theory" of territorial wa
ter ownership which the 
Congress of Micronesia 
~dopted earlier this year 
as its official position 
tot a k e to the interna
tional Law of the Sea Con
ference next month in 
South America. 

The Conference, sched
uled for Caracas, Vene
zuela and sponsored by the 
United Nations, will be 
the largest international 
meeting ever held. Over 
2,000 delegates from 150 
nations are expected to 
attend, including repre
sentatives from the Con
gress of Microneisa and 
other island nations. 

Ramp said the Conference 
will have special signi
ficance for Micronesta, 
since its land resources 
are limi~ed, making the 

Bob Be1t~e1J'.6 

''Thought for Today',· 
ALL ARE SINNERS 

For all have sinned and 
do need the glory of God. 
(Romans 3:23) 

If we say that we have 
n9 sin, we deceive our
selves and the truth is 
not in us. (St. John 1:8) 

A 1 1 we like sheep have 
gone astray, every one 
hath turned aside into 
his own way: and the Lord 
hath laid on Him the in
iquity or us a 11. (Isa
ias 53:6) 

sea and its resources sur
rounding the islands ex-
tremely valuable as the 
primary source of income 
in the future. 

Members of the Congress' 
Joint Committee that par
ticipated in the meeting 
included Senator Andon Am
araich of Truk, Chairman; 
Representatives Masao Na
kayama of Truk and Herman 
g. Guerrero of the Maria
nas; and Legal Counsels 
Frederick S. Wyle, Kaleb 
Udui, and Frederick Ramp. 

TYPING: 85 wpm 
Shorthand: 

140 wpm 
Members of the American 

delegation that met on 
Saipan included the Honor
able Howard Pollack, 
Chairman of the Working 
Group on Micronesia of the 
U.S. Law of the Sea Task 
Force; Bernard Oxman, 
State Department Legal ad-

INQUIRE: Box 131 
Chalan Kanoa 
Saipan 

ASTROLOGY 

DR. FRANK B. CELESTIAL 
LEADING AUTHORITY ON PALMISTRY, 

SELF-HYPNOSIS, AND ASTROLOGY. 
WILL BE APPEARING AT THF 

SAIPAN CONTINENTAL TRADER BAR 
JUNE 7 & 8 

FRIDAY AND SATURDAY ~l I GHT 

PALMISTRY 

CHIRO-PSYCHOLOGY 

SELF-HYPNOSIS 

PARA~PSYCHOLOGY 

CLAIRVOYANT 

HE WILL READ PALMS, MAKE PREDIC
TIONS OF THINGS TO COME, PERFORM HYP

NOSIS AND READ ASTROLOGICAL SIGNS~ 
DON'T MISS THIS OPPORTUNITY TO HAVE YOUR 
PALM READ, FUTURE TOLD, BE HYNOTIZED, GET 

FIRST-HAND REPORTS ON THINGS TO COME, 

THERE WILL 
BE TWO SHOWS NIGHTLY 9 P. M. & 12 MIDNIGHT 

CALL THE 
SAIPAN CONTINENTAL TR DER BAR FOR RESERVATIONS 

COVER CHARGE OF $2.00 PER PERSON FOR EACH SHOW 
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SAIPAN'S LABOR JENTIAL 
Saipan - This is Pax>t II of a series on the labor 

situation in Saipan as compiled by the Marianas Vax>iety 
from a preliminax>y report prepax>ed by the Max>ianas Dis
trict Planning Office. This ax>ticle discusses the 
growing demand for labor, the need to supplement the 
local labor force or the need to control the demand for 
labor, and the effects of labor trends on the 
indigenous population. 

Part II 
According to the Preliminary Report on the Labor 

Situation in Saipan prepared by the Marianas District 
Planning Office under the direction of Mr. Tom Sheehan, 
the most probable labor demand projection for 1993 will 
be for 24,000 workers, while the most probable Saipa
nese indigenous labor force will only have 5,780 
workers. This will create a labor shortage range of 
about 18,000 workers. 

The report bases the 1 ab or projections on the 
development of the tourist industry as measured in 
hotel rooms. As the number of hotel rooms increases, 
related industries will grow and, in turn, the labor 
demand for services will also increase. The report 
states that "the growth of all these industries means 
an increase in the demand for labor and this demand can 
become greater than the indigenous labor force can 
supply. If alien labor is imported to fill the gap, 
the increase in population will increase demands for 
services. After a while a circle is formed where de
mand for alien labor results in increased population 
which in turn increases demand for services and thus. a 
further demand for alien labor." 

The lowest level of projected labor demand growth is 
based on 3,000 hotel rooms existing, under construction 
or ~ith suspected leases. Based on a 3,000 room figure 
and the related industry labor demand, Saipan will need 
18,000 workers. The highest level based on 6,000 
possible hotel rooms by 1993 would create a total labor 
demand of 35,000 jobs. 

If the 18,000 worker labor shortage range as pro
jected as the most probable labor situation in 1993 "is 
filled by imported labor as is presently done, then the 
indigenous labor force on Saipan will drop from 60% of 
the total force today to a mere 24% in 20 years," 
according to the report. 

The report continues, "the effects or ramifications 
of the indigenous labor force becoming such a minority 
are to say the least profound. The questions this 
possibility raises for labor, emigration, education and 
the legislature are considerable both in number and 
complexity." 

Considerable confusion over the best course to follow 
in handling labor importation presently exists. On the 
one hand, there is, at least in the Congress of Micro
nesia, a growing concern over the long range effects of 
wholesale labor importation. On the other hand, there 
is growing pressure from private commerce to lower 
labor importation restrictions. The report concludes 
that "the only clear point about the entire situation 
is that it cannot continue for long in its present 
state." 

"There is a need, then to decide whether the economy 
is to grow unrestrained by indigenous labor force 
limitations or if the economy is to be paced to keep it 
generally within the limitations of the indigenous 
labor force. Below this surface question lies another 
moral question and that is whether the wealth of un
restrained development and its distribution will.be 

sufficient compensation for the social-cultural changes 
,,, l\1 ch the economic growth and resultant unlimited labor 
importation will bring," according to the report. 

Additionally, the answer to this question "will 
effect not only alien entrance, but also the economy, 
education, social security, the tax structure of the 
government, and the scope of every phase of physical 
development. The government must act quickly to decide 
upon the degree to which economic development is to 

grow in relation to the labor force. If the. p~esent 
position of the indigenous worker in the labor 
market is to be maintained or improved and if alien 
labor is to be limited, the result will be to limit 
the potential economic growth." The report warns 
that "this limitation will not come naturally or 
easily. There will be need for governmental inter
vention to limit primary industries and business 
permits so that there will be sufficient labor for 
the slower developing secondary industries. What
ever decision is made, it will generate considerable 
criticism: from Commerce in one case and from 
public interest groups in the other. The decision 
must be made carefully, stated definitely and in 
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There's 
a world 
of Gusto 
inSaipan. 

Gusto. It's what a man 
looks for in a beer. And 
you'll find it in Schlitz. 
The American premium 
beer in 12-oz. cans. 
Come around to 
Schlitz. Taste the g~d 
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All participants will re
ceive their regular sala
ries while at the Univer
sity, Addit.ionally, D.E. 
will pay their transporta
tion, tuition and a sti
pend of $10 per day to 
help cover their expenses. 
These teachers will re
turn to Saipan in time to 
participate in the courses 
offered here. 

COLLEGE COU SES . • • 

Con't from page 1 
open to all who are inte
rested. 

Registration for the 
summer courses will take 
place in mid-June with the 
exact date and place to be 
announced 1 ate r. Each 
course will cost $30 in 

tuition fees and the stu
dent will be required to 
purchase the ma .. erials 
necessary for the course. 

In addition to the tui
tion charges which will 
help cover the expenses of 
the program, the Municipal 

MONEY, MONEY, MONEY ... Manuel Sablan (right) presents 
$4,500 education grant to Isaac Calvo (left). 

MAY 25th WINNERS 
of the 

ANNIVERSARY 
GIFT DRAWINGS 

1. NAU STINE W. TOGAWA - MENS TUDOR WATCH 
GARAPAN, SAIPAN 

2. JEANNETT SABLA~ - POTTEfl PLANT 
BOX ll13 
GJ\RAPAN, SAIPAN 

3. ST'. nf."""l,\DITA BI:NAVENTE - FUY,"('/1)/. r.rm ...... SET 
P. 0. DC'X J.3f, 
SAIPJ\N 

4. JEANNE CARLSON - $10.00 GIFI' CERTIFICATE 
M. I. U. 
BOX 206 
SAIPAN 

5. JUDGE BROWN - $5. 00 CIFI' CERTIFICATE 
HIGH COURT 
SAIPAN 

SHOP AND WIN A GIFT 
., at 
4DETEN CENTER 

Scholarship Board has con
tribu ad $4,500. Manuel 
Sablan.- Chairman of the 
Municipal Scholarship 
1<0ard stated that "we are 
nappy to contribute to 
such a valuable program" 
upon committing the money 
to District Education. 
Total anticipated expenses 
for the program will be 
roughly $10,000. 

Isaac Calvo, Assistant 
District Director of•Edu
cation, indicated that the 
University of Guam will 
cover the traveling ex
penses of the visiting 
professors and that Dis
trict Education will pro
vide their housing. At 
present, they need three 
more houses for the pro
fessors. 

Another program being 
sponsored by District Edu
cation this summer, ac
cording to Mr. Calvo, is a 
bilingual program which 
will be conducted at the 
University of Guam. Twelve 
first grade teachers and 
an elementary principal 
will attend the program. 

NEW ARRIVALS: 

KEEP YOUR FRlENDSl 
INFORMED - GET THEM1 A 
SUBSCRIPTION FOR THE 
MARIANAS VARIETY -ONLY 
$15.00 F8R PROMPT DE
LIVERY BY FIRST CLASS 
MAIL. 

MARIANAS 
UARIETY~= 
P.OBOX 231 SAIPAN. 
MARIANA ISLANDS 
96950. 

SN JA-T 
~N 3A 

STC 
STC-SCA 

The all-new Mazda 808. Sedan or coupe. 
Either way, family rnoto, ,ng is going to be fun again . 

See 
Your 

Dealer 

s -~h- ~ _al~ • • Ip ....,o. 
'TE:..LJ:."PHONE : 9707 
~AIPAN , M.I. 96950 

... . , • • 

I 

I 
I 

I 

1 

~ 
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MEMORIAL PARK • •, would be dependent on the 
outcome of the status 

Con't from page 1 
the people of these is
lands who lost their lives 
in World War II. 

The proposed area (see 
map) extending from Micro
Beach Road north to Abel 
Dock and east of Wallace 
Highway is military re
tention 1 and needed for 
contingency purposes. 
However, since there are 
no present military use 
requirements, Ambassador 
Williams last December 
proposed a large living 
memorial park for the area 
honoring Americans, Cha

negotiations. Hopeful ly, 
an initial cleanup phase 
by the Seabees can begin 
soon. 

.. 
morros and Carolinians who n-~-----..:..._J/ 
1 o st their lives in the 
Northern Marianas in W.W. 
II, according to a press 
release. 

According to Ambassador 
Williams, funding for the 
park will be separate from 
whatever financial ar
rangements that are made 
under the status pact and 
will be under the auspices 
of either the U.S. De
fense or Interior Depart-
ments. 

The Ambassador added 
that ass o on as the fa
cility receives the final 
approval oft he U.S. 
Government, the Marianas 
Political Status Commis-
sion and local authori-
ties, park construction 
can begin. Final approval 

SAIPAN'S LABOR . 

' . . . 

. 
•• t •••• .. . ..... . . . . . .. . ...... 

.. . . 

Detailed d.rawing of trze 
proposed American Memorial 
Park for Saipan's Micro 
beach area. 

• •• 
Con't from page 7 

sufficient detail to be implemented by the various 
agencies involved." 

Additionally, according to the report, "steps must 
also be taken to coordinate the granting of busines s 
licenses, the importation of labor, and desired general 
rate of economic growth. Any attempt to control labor 
without related attempts to control the employer or 
labor demand growth are marked for failure from day 
one." It continues that "if business is kept generally 
within the limitations set by the labor supply, the · 
labor demand will not increase beyond the supply and 
the problems of limiting labor importation will not be 
great. If however, business permits are granted freely 
as seems to be the case with the 6,000 hotel rooms that 
now have permits, then there is no question that the 
large firms will be able to exercise sufficient power 
to force free importation of labor." 

"Labor, economy, education and laws are all tied to
gether and all are pivoting on the basic question: how 
much will the scarce labor supply be allowed to effect 
the economy?", the report stresses. It is a difficult 
situation that must be faced now and definite gove~n
mental action must be taken. 

Sen at or Pangelinan 
emphasized the need of the 
Saipanese people to have 
public areas set aside and 
preserved for their own 
use. 

Both delegations to tPe 
negotiations agreed the 
park would be a major s tep 
for the conservation of 
the Micro beach and marina 
area. 

ISAAC MARAT!TA CALVO 
KANDIDATO PARA I 
MICRONESIAN CONSTITUTibNAL CONVENTION 
ELEKSION DISTRITO UNO 
SAN ANTONIO - TINIAN - ROTA 
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GREER REMOVED . .. 
Can't fPom page 1 

ago that he would complete 
the program, which was be
gun under the Micronesian 
Claims Act of 1971 passed 
by the U.S. Congress. He 
was appointed chairman of 
the program by Lyle S. 
Garlock, who was chairman 
of the U.S. claims settle-· 
ment commission at the 
time. Garlock was replaced 
as chairman last "'November 
by Bell. 

Greer said he has asked 
f o r an extension o f 
several months on the 
July 6 termination date, 
but has not received any 
response to that request. 
He also said he is look
ing into his rights as a 
U.S. Civil Service Em
ployee as they may relate 
to ais appointment as 
Chairman of the Micro
nesian Claims Commission. 
The Claims Act of 1971 
specifies that theme m
bers oft he Micronesian 
Claims Commission serve 

at the pleasure 
Chairman of the 
Claims Settlement 
sion of the U.S. 

oft he 
Foreign 
Connnis-

Connnenting on the plan
ned replacement of Greer, 
Senate President Tosiwo 
Nakayama and House 
SpeaKer Bethwel Henry 
to 1 d Secretary Morton: 
"It is our belief that 
such a move is both un
warranted and unwise as, 
regrettably, it w o u 1 d 
add yet another unneces
sary and complicating 
factor to the current 
list of problems facing 
Micronesia. 

1
~ he business oft he 

Micronesian Claims Com
mission has been pro
ceeding smoothly and 
without fanfare with Mr. 
Greer enjoying the sup
port of the Micronesian 
commissioners as well as 
the claims staff. Be
cause of this, thew or k 
of the commission is not 

a ma. .. ter of contention 
among Micronesian which 
it so easily could be." 

The letter concludes: 
"We would like to recom
mend that Mr. Greer be 
continued in his capacity 
as Chairman and that he 
be supported in Wash
ington so that this 
sensitive matter of 
Micronesian claims set
tlement can be continued 
without unnecessary dis
turbance and commotion." 

Copies of the letter 
were sent to Senator J, 
Bennet Johnston, Jr., . of 
Louisiana and Represent
ative Philip Burton, Jr., 
of California, as well as 
to Be 1 1, Director of 
Territorial Affairs Stan
ley S. Carpenter, and 
Trust Territory High Com
missioner Edward E. Johns
ton. 

. : ·(~" 

I . I 

Greenlites 
EB 

Bright new label 
and still the only matches in 

the world that light when wet. 
Greenlites are made for your part 

of the world. 
They' re tropical matches-waterproof 

matches. Ask for them. 

Trade Inquiries: 
PffiR FISHER TRADING 

PTY I LTD, 
321 Pitt Street 
Sydney, Australia 

Here's proof that a 19731 Friedrich I costsyoulcssinthclongT1111 
ROOM AIR CONDITIONER 

--------------------------------- ---·--

Brand 

FRIEDRICH 
Airtemp 
Coldspot 
Coolerator 
Fedders 

Frigidaire 
-

Model 

Sl19530 
H18-40HT 

106.73710 
A202 CR-8 

ACL18E7G 

Volts 
AHAM 

230/208 
230/208 
230/208 
230/208 
230/208 

A3-1938 HEU 230/208 

ut::neral E1ectricAGDM519DAC230/208 
Hotpoint AHLR719DA 230/208 
Kelvinator K42032QD ?30/208 
Philco-Ford AH2084 230/208 . 

UF0-5253 Signature . 230/208 
Whirlpool 

I 
AXL-190-40 230/208 

Yo"rk RC·185-6A .230/208 

BTU/Hr 
AHAM 

19,500/19,000 
18,000/ 
19,000/ 18,500 
20,000/19,600 
18,000/17,500 

1· ·.000/18,700 

18,§00/ 

la,500/ 
20,000/19.500 
20,000/19,500 . 
19,000/18,700 
19,000/18,500 
18,500/}8,000 

-

Watts 
AHAM 

2050/2040 
3000/ 
3350/3300 

3000/3000 
?Rl0/2860 

2370/2330 
2800/ 

2.860/ 
3300/3115 

2850/ 

2370/2330 
3350/3300 
2800/2710 

Amps 
,'.HAM 

9.2/10.2 
13.5/14.5 

15.0/16.0 

· .. 14.0/14.5 
13.7 /14.2 

11.4/lJ.9 
13.5/14.0 

13.5/14.0 
14.5/15.0 

13.5/14.5. 
11.4/11.9 

15.0/16.0 

12.5/13 0 

Energy 
Efficiency 

Ratio 
BTU-Watt 

AHAM 

9.5/9.3 
60/ --
5.7 /5.6 

6-7 /6.9 
6.4/6.l 

8.0/8.0 
6.6/. 

6.5/' 

6,1/6.~ 
7.0/6.8 
S:(?/8,G 

5.7/5.6 
6.6/6.6 

% S1vi11C 
Operating Costs In ~j"'at'1 c,,_wttli 

1 Year 5 Yearf F"RIEDR1CII 

$147.60 F3s.oo -
234.00 1170.00 37% 
247,5.4 l2j7.70 40% 
210.60 1053.00 30% 
219.18 1095.90 33% 

-
17!U4 tl75.79 161' 

: 212:50 106.2.5(' 31% 
211:04; 1085.20 32% 
231.66 1158.30 36% 
200.08 1000.40 26% 
175.14 875.70 16% 

247.54 1237.70 40% 

212.50 i062.50 31% 

Source of comparison information: 1973 Directory of Certified Room· Air Conditioners (1), published by The Association 
of Home ,Appliance Manufacturers. 

BASIS OF. COMPARISON: Pperating period used: 
Operatin~ cost based on 2.5,:/KWH average at 230 volts, 1 Year -~880 hours (i2 tir/day, 30 days/mo, 8 mo per year) 
Operating cost adjusted for equal BTU /1-fR in eacli category. · 5 Years-14400 hours 
Model selection based on closest BTU capacity at the same voltage rating. 

SAIPAN, M.I. 96950 
TELEPHONE: 9707 

I 
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. · STAD CONFERENCE C NCLUDED 
TRUK, (MNS)--T he semi

an nu a 1 meeting of the 
Trust Territory District 
Ad~inistrators concluded 
last w e e k on T:'.'."~1k. The 
Conference was held at the 
Continental Hotel, accord
ing to a report from Truk 
District Public I~foi-m
ation Officer Noha Ruben. 
Opening remarks were made 
by Moen Mayor Fujita Bos
sy, former Legislature 
Speaker Hermes Katsura and 
Truk District Administra
tor Juan Sablan. 
_Mayor Bossy welcomed the 

distads on behalf of the 
- I -people of Moen, saying 

that the people of Moen 
have confidence that the 
DistAds are "the key to 
our success and the future 
of Micronesia." He ment
ioned the fact that all 
the distads are Microne
sians, and as Microne
sians, they better under
stand the culture, customs 
and the problems in Micro
nesia today. He pointed 
out that Micronesian unity 

w~s one of the major is
sues discussed at the tra
ditional leadership meet
ing that was held in Pona
pe last month. He added 
that the traditional lead
ership has a desire for 
another such conference in 
the future. "Because of 
financial problems, how
ever," Bossy said, "it is 
not definite as I have 
stated earlier, that if 
the distads are fully a- ' 
ware of our problems, our 
customs and cultures, then 
we won't have any finan
cial problems, for such a 
conference." Concluding, 
the Moen Mayor said, 
"Let's unite and love one 
another." 

Former speaker Katsura 
then spoke to the distads. 
He mentioned, among other 
things, problems which, he 
said, the District Admin
istrators "are more quali
fied than anybody in cop
ing with." Political edu
cation, economic and so
cial problems, budgets, 

LUCITE® P~ts 

ALSO WE HAVE: 
Masonry Paint 
Enamel Paint 
Aluminum Paint 
Porch & Floor Paint 
Wood, Metal Primer 
Galvanized Primer 
Paint Thinner 
Lacquer Thinner 
Supar Varnish 

We can 
ol your 

mix any color 
choice 

decentralizat-:on, trans
portation, education and 
public health are some of 
rhe problems that Micro
nesians have w h j ch the 
distads should deal with, 
Katsura said. 

"I would like to ·empha
size first the issue of 
decentralization, "Katsura 
said." A 1 1 of us have 
been talking about decent
ralization in our district 
governments and giving 
more responsibility to our 
DistAds, who are at the 
battle ground facing the 
da~ly problems. But un
fortunately, the final de
cisions have to be made 
far away at Headquarters. 
We see today that the au
.thority or that respons
ibility has been extended 
to our District Adm in
istrators, and I am sure 
that this is a sign of 
progress." 

Katsura said the success. 
of economic, political and 
social policies rests with 
the majority of the p e o-

ABLE 

ple . 
Touching briefly 0n 

litical education, Ka~s 
pointed out, "We c:r-e nc 
facing the most cri ~~ 
stage in finding the 
political destiny ;:: r. 
would be best for o·r P 

ple. Our people ~avs 
grasped even the b ai=:ic ,:; · 
sues that we are now f·. 
ing." 

"You'll ask anybody 
the street how much try 
know about the nego~i~
tions, the Constitutiona 
Convention or whatever 
litical issue we have a~ 
you'll receive nothi~f 
from them because they 
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The CivilAction filed on 
St. Pierre's behalf states 
that St. Pierre is "an 
employee of the Trust 
Territory of the Pacific 
Islands, and not an em
ployee of the Department 
of the Interior or the 
U.S. Government" and is 
therefore "not subject to 
the provisions of the De
partment of the Interior 
regulations covering re
sponsibilities and conduct 
of its employees." 

In connection with the 
controversial case, Repre
sentative Herman Q. Guer
rero wrote a May 28 let
ter to High Commissioner 
Johnston requesting "that 
your (High Com Johnston's) 
ill-advised decision con
cerning the termination of 
Mr. St. Pierre will im
mediately be reversed, and 
that this trusted and 
loyal public servant will 
be permitted to continue 
to serve the people of 
Micronesia as he (St. 
Pierre) has done so capa
bly in the past." 

Guerrero stated that he 
believed that "in light of 
the past actions by the 
Government toward Mr. St. 
Pierre, I am only able to 
conclude that your action 
was the final step in a 
personal vendetta directed 
personally against Mr. St. 
Pierre, because of his 
history of assisting the 
people of Micronesia in 
obtaining redress for 
their grievances, many of 
which were directed at the 
Government itself." 

The Micronesian con
gressman commented that he 
believed that Judge Snas
hall studied the case much 
more carefully than you 
(the High Com) did, having 
presided at a hearing at 
which all relevant evi
dence was adduced. His 
recommendation was for a 
punishment far short of 
dismissal, which was in 
keeping with what was 
shown by the facts, and 
which was the recommend
ation of a man of con
siderable experience and 
training in such matters. 
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Pierre ... 

I do not believe that his 
good judgment should be 
tossed aside in such a 
callous manner." 

Additionally, Phillip 
Burton, Chairman of the 
U.S. Congressional Sub
Committee on Territorial 
and Insular Affairs wrote 
another letter to Rogers 
C.B. Morton, Secretary of 
the Department of the ,In
terior expressing his dis
approval of the High Com's 
decision to remove St. 
Pierre from office. Bur
ton question the High 
Com's chief reason for 
dismissing St. Pierre, 
(that his actions "reflect 
upon the integrity of the 
Uni .. e d States"). He 
str<>sses that rather the 
Micronesian public has 
repeatedly "demonstrated 
unusually strong support 
of and respect for Mr. St. 
Pierre, with there being 
absolutely no public evi
dence of lack of respect 
for Mr. St. Pierre." 

Burton adds that there 
are simply no solid 
which support the 
Com's justification 

facts 
High 
for 

the dismissal order nor 
are any c i t-e d by the 
Administrative Judge or 
the High Commissioner. 

Herman Guerrero was also 
upset by the High Com's 
statement and stressed 
that Mr. St. Pierre re
mains among the most high
ly respected public serv
ants ever sent to Micro
nesia and Guerrero added 
that "given your (the High 
Com's) own recent actions 
in connection with this 
case," your actions have 
not brought honor or re
spect to the United 
States. 

Burton concluded his May 
21 letter to Morton by 
stressing that he strongly 
feels "that the proposed 
action of the High Com
missioner and the Adminis
trative Judge will have a 
sericusly detrimental im
pact on relations between 
the Micronesian people, 
and the Trust Territory 
and United States Govern
ments. Not only will the 

action be a miscarriage of 
justice as it applies to 
Mr. St. Pierre, but also 

it will be harmful to the 
best interests of the 
United States." 
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TAILORING AND DRESS 
SHOP~ NEW SUITS MAKE 
ALTERATION DONE, 
PHILIPPINE FOODS AR
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SHRIMP, PANSIT, 
NOODLES AND MANY 
MORE PHILIPPINE 
DELICACIES. 

CALL TEL. 6320 
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4 

CONTRACTOR 

P.O. BOX 545 
TEL: 9738 

SAIPAN M. I. 96950 

DISTAD 
CONFERENCE. • • 
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don't know anything," Kat
sura declared. "Then how 
can we reach our people? 
Whose r€sponsibility is it 
to reach our people? I 
think all of us share that 
responsibility •.•• govern
ment as well as the pr i
vate sector. We can no 
longer ignore our people's 
ignorance." 

Concluding, Kats u r a 
stated, "It is up to you 
to unite us or to separate 
us. Speaking of our poli
tical future, if we sepa
rate, I don't think we 
have ago o d chance for 
survival. United we must 
stand, united we must be 
strong, united we can face 
all of the problems of the 
world." 

The Distads visited Truk 
Hospital, Truk High school 
and the Aju Construction 
Company site during th.eir 
conference. A report giv
en by TT Director of Pub
lic Affairs Strik Yoma on 
progress of the Education 
for Self-Government pro
grams in the six districts 
was heard. The DistAds 
also traveled to Uruan at 
the invitation of Magist
rate Soumatau. 

Japan's Finest 

IRIN 
BEER 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY SHOPPING CENTER 
HAS SPECIAL SALE EVERY WEEKEND AND IV1ANY, MANY DIS-

COUNTS, I. E, $5. 50 F~ CASE OF SCHLITZ, EVERYDAY 
FRESH VEGETAELES, .FISH, MB\T, Af'O FRUIT PATS,,,, 

VISIT AND Sl-l)P AT: 

CARMEN'S SAFEWAY FURNITURE MART 
U-DR:·;E AND CAR RENTAL 

NEW CARS AVAi LABLE ALL THE TIME 

CAPITOL HILL SNACK BAR 
OFFERS BUFFET WNCH, t-ONDAY T~U FRIDAY 

CARMEN' SAFEWAY SHOPPING CENTER 
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NOTICE OF PROPOSED JI..CTION_by the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency, Region lX, lUO California Street, 
San Francisco CA 94111, 415/556-3450, on Applications 
for National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 
Permits to- Discharge Pollutants to Waters of the United 
States. Pub 1 i c Notice TT-74-3-W, May 29, 1974. 
The Environmental Protection Agency, Region lX, San 
Francisco, California has received . applications for 
National Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permits 
and has prepared tentative determinations regarding the • permits. On the basis of preliminary review of the 
requirements of the Federal Water Pollution Control 
Act, as amended, and implementing regulations, the 
Region a 1 administrator, Region IX, Environmental 
Protection Agency proposes to issue NPDES permits to 
discharge to the following applicants, subject to · 
certain effluent . limitations . and special conditions: 
NPDES No. TT0020010 Mariana Islands District Public 
Works, Saipan, Mariana Islands, Trust Territories of 
the Pacific. Islands 96950. The facility for w h · i ·c h 
application has been made is: Garapan Wastewater Treat
ment Plant, West· Coast Highway Saipan • . The applicant 
operates a domestic wastewater treatment plant located 
near the West Coast Highway on Saipan, Mariana Islands. 
The one existing discharge consists of treated waste
water. The discharge enters the Philippine Sea at ap-
proximate coordinates: Latitude 15°13'N, Longitude 

0 -
145 43'E. The draft permit, as proposed, would expire 
January 31, 1977. NPDES No. TT0020036 Mariana Islands 
District, Public Works, Saipan, Mariana Islands, Trust 
Territories of the Pacific Islands 96950. The facility 
for which application has been made is: Agingan Point 
Jvastewater Treatment Plant Agingan Point, Saipan. The 
applicant operates a domestic wastewater treatment 
plant located on Agingan Point on Saipan, Mariana Is
lands. The one existing discharge consists of treated 
domestic sewage. The discharge ent~rs the Philippine 

. 0 
S~a at approximate coordinates: Latitude l; 7'N, Long-
itude 145°43'E· The draft permit, as proposed, would 
expire January 31, 1977. NPDES No. TT0020044, Yap Is
lands District, Public Works, Colonia, Yap Is 1 and, 
Trust Territories of the Pacific. The applicant ope
rates the Colonia Wastewater Treatment Plant located in 
Colonia on Yap Island. The one existing discharge con
sfstsof treated domestic wastewater. The discharge 
enters the Pacific Ocean 9t approximate coordinate 
~atitude 9030 1 N Longitude 13808'E. The draft ,permit, 
as proposed, would expire January 31, 1977. Persons 

tishing to comment upon or object to the proposed de
terminations or request a hearing pursuant to 40 CFR 
~25.34 (c) should submit their comments or . request in 
1writing by June.28, i974 either in person or by ma i : 
to: U.S. Environmentai Protection Agency, Kegion lX, 
Enforcement Division. ENPPN San Francisco CA 94111. 
Telephone: 41~/556-j45U. All comments or objections re
ceived by June 28, 19/4 will be considered in the form
ulation of final determinations regarding the appli
cations. A hearing may be held upon submission of a 
written request if the Regional Adminietrator deter
mines that the written request meets the requirements 
of 40 CFR 125.34 (c). A public notice of such hearing 
will be issued not less than 30 days prior to the hear
ing date. If no hearing is held and the determinations 
of the Regional Administrator, after consideration of 
all comments and objections, are substantially un
changedfrom the tentative determinations, the permits 
will be issued and this action w i 1 1 pe final. If no 
hearing is held and the determinations of the Regional 
Administrator are substantially changed from the ten
tative determinations, the Regional Administrator ,will 

give public notice of there vised determinations. 
Additional comments and objections will be considered 
at that time. The applications, proposed draft per
mits, fact sheets, if required, comments received and 
other information are on file and may be copied at: 
U S. Em irorupental Protection A g e n c y, (Address and 
telephone number indicated above) EPA Pacific Islands 
Office 1000 Bishop, Suite 601, Honolulu, HI 96813. 
Environmental Protection Board, c/o Department 
of Health Services, Division of Environmental Health, 
Saipan, Mariana Islands 96950. A copy of the draft 
permits, fact sheets, if required, and further inform
ation may be obtained by writing to the Regional Office 
of EPA at the above · address or by calling the Permits 
Branch, Enforcement Division at 415/556-3450. Please 
bring the foregoing notice to the attention of all per
sons whom you know would be interested in this matter. 
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SPECIAL 
ANNIVERSARY 
SALE 

LARGE BOTTLE 
WAS THEN NOW 

$5.30 - $4.50 - $4.25 
A CASE 

SMALL BOTTLE 
WAS THEN 

, $6.50 - $5.75 
A CASE 

., 
NOW 

- $5.50 

4DETE 
CENTER 

JOHNSON 
OUTBOARDS for 1974 

NOW 
IN 
STOCK 
4 H.P. 
TO . 
135 H.P. 

Factory · List Price 
Free Air Shipment 
to All Trust Territory . 
Dis. One Year Warranty 
Free Break In Inspection 
Parts & Service 
Financing .Available 

MARIANAS 
BOATS & MOTORS 

P.O. Box 5, Agans, Guam 
PH - 772-2274 
At Suthers, Sinajana 

,~,, 

WANTED 

TWO SECURITY GUARDS 
ONE WAITRESS (full time) 

ONE NIGHT AUDITOR 
Apply at 

AAFA.DAI &EACH IIBTEL Tel: 9418 
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NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
SEALED PROPOSALS FOR SURVEY OF LP.ND PARCELS ON SAI

PAN, MARIANA ISLANDS, WILL BE RECEIVED AT THE OFFICE OF 
THE DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR, MARIANA ISLANDS DISTRICT, 
TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS, SAIPAN , MARIANA 
ISLANDS 96950, UNTIL 2:0U P.M. FRIDAY, JUNE 14, 1974, 
AT WHICH TIME AND PLACE THE SEALED PROPOSALS WILL BE 
PUBLICLY OPENED AND READ. 

SCOPE OF WORK TO BE PERFORMED 
THE MARIANAS DISTRICT HAS MORE THAN 100 AGRICULTURE 

HOMESTEADS WHICH ARE BEING OCCUPIED BY CITIZENS THAT 
HAVE NOT LEGALLY RECEIVED PROPER TITLE. THE ABOVE PRO
POSAL WILL INCLUDE SURVEY, MONUME:NTING, COMPUTING AND 
MAPPING OF EACH PARCEL OF LAND. BECAUSE OF LIMITED 
FUNDS AVAILABLE WE WOULD LIKE TO HAVE YOUR PRICE PROPO
SALS IN PACKAGES OF 10 PARCELS EACH TO ENABLE US TO 
GRANT A CONTRACT UP TO THE FUNDING THAT IS AVAILABLE. 

Francisco C. Ada 
D~strict Administrator 

and Contracting Officer 
for the High Corronissioner 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
SEALED PROPOSALS FOR OPERATION$ OF THE "PRIME CON

CESSION" AT THE NEW SAIPAN INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT 
TERMINAL, SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS, WILL BE RECEIVED 
AT THE OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR, MARIANA 
ISLANDS DISTRICT, TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC IS
LANDS, SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS 96950, UNTIL 2:00 
P.M. TUESDAY, JUNE 4, 1974, AT WHICH TIME AND PLACE 
THE SEALED PROPOSALS WILL BE PUBLICLY OPENED AND 
READ. 

THIS PROPOSAL THAT rs TITLED "PRIME CONCESSION" 
WILL CONSIST OF THREE FUNCTIONS (1) DUTY FREE CON
CESSION, (2) FIRST CLASS COFFEE SHOP AND (3) COCK
TAIL LOUNGE. 'f.HI? CONCESSION MAY NOT BE AWARDED TO A 
NON-MICRONESIAN CITIZEN WHO HAS NOT FIRST OBTAINED A 
FOREIGN-INVESTORS BUSINESS PERMIT IN THE MARIANA IS
LANDS DISTRICT. 

INSTRUCTIONS, PROPOSAL FORMS AND FORMS OF AGREE
MENT WHICH INCLUDE PLANS OF APRONSIDE BUILDING MAY 
BE OBTAINED FROM THE DISTRICT PROGRAMS AND BUDGET 
OFFICER, MARIANAS DISTRICT CIVIC CENTER, SUSUPE, 
SAIPAN, MARIANA ISLANDS, 96950 UPON THE PAYMENT OF 
FIFTY DOLLARS ($50.00) FOR EACH SET OF DOCUMENTS. 
THIS AMOUNT IS NON-RETURNABLE. PAYMENT SHALL BE 
MADE BY CHECK PAYABLE TO THE TREASURER, TRUST TERRI
TORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS. EACH PROPOSAL SHALL BE 
Oij A FORM FURNISHED BY THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE 
PACIFIC ISLANDS WHICH IS INCLUDED IN THE INSTRUCTION 
PACKAGE . 
. ,THE TRUST TERRITORY OF THE PACIFIC ISLANDS RESERVES 

THE RIGHT TO REJECT ANY OR ALL PROPOSALS AND TO 
WAIVE ANY DEFECTS IN SAID PROPOSALS FOR THE BEST 
INTEREST OF THE PUBLIC. 

Francisco C. Ada 
District Administrator 
and Contracting Officer 
for the High Commissioner 

You are in 
the hospital 

NEW HAMPSHIRE INSURANCE COMPANY'S IN-HOS
PITAL INCOME INSURANCE PLAN GUARANTEES YOU 
AS MUCH AS 200. oo A WEEK FOR UP TO 26 WEE KS 
IN CASE OF HOSPITALIZATI ON FOR ILLNESS OR 
INJURY, THIS PLAN COVERS YOU AND YOUR FA
MILY FROM THE FIRST DAY OF HOSPITALIZATION, 

SPECIAL BENEFITS 
, BENEFITS ARE PAID DIRECTLY TO YOU-TO 

USE ANYWAY YOU WISH, 
, NO MEDICAL EXAMINATION REQUIRED, 
, NO DEDUCTIBLE AMOUNT, 
, CrlOICE OF 4 PLANS FOR EACH FAMILY 

MEMBER, 
, BENEFITS PAYABLE IN ADDITION TO ANY 

OTHER INSURANCE PLANS YOU MAY HAVE, 
,:!Don't ta~e chances 

.• Fill _out the application now! 



· I 

~---------------------,1 

es r · ·: .. ~ 
al ·, 

:· s s andar 
• , qu1pment. 

d ATSUN 
CKUP 

gives you much · more for so much less. "latsun 
l EE KELLY ADA FOR A REAL CAR DEAL! 

Saves 

.· .. '. 

~ --------~~........,.;.:.., -'-·--·L - ~---:rig;~~-~~ .. , MARIANAS . 

• 

UARIETY~!: 
P.0.BOX 231 SAIPAN. 
MARIANA ISLANDS 96950. 

FIRST CLA"S 

University of Hawaii Library 
Serial Department 
2550 The Mall 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96822 
No. X90285 


	0269
	0270
	0271
	0272
	0273
	0274
	0275
	0276
	0277
	0278
	0279
	0280
	0281
	0282
	0283
	0284

